ARAZO & ASSOCIATES

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTING
COASTAL ENGINEERING

Coastal Restoration Inc.
6536 East Bay Bivd.
Gulf Breeze, Florida 32563

16 April 2004

Dear Mr. Scott Bartkowski, President

You may recall that | was the Project Manager of Project GreenShores before retiring after
thirty years with the Florida Department of Environmental Protection. Following retirement and to
make the best use of my expertise and experience, | started an Environmental Consulting and
Coastal Engineering Firm located in Pensacola, Florida.

Over the past several months, one of the many projects my firm has been involved in has
been evaluating and monitoring the effectiveness of the Coastal Haven Breakwaters that your firm
designed and placed on the eastern edge of the project area. As you know, the purpose of which
was to reduce the severe erosion occurring on the beach area, planted with a variety of plants.

The breakwaters your firm designed for this project are proving extremely effective in
halting the severe erosion to this project area. Data collected prior to and after placement of your
units effectively shows that zero erosion occurred following the placement of the breakwaters and
that there was no “settling-in” period. -1 have enclosed some dramatic photographs that graphically
depict how effective the breakwaters are in disrupting wave activity and attenuating wave energy.

Additionally, we have been monitoring marine biomass development and species diversity
around your breakwater structures. Due to the hydrodynamic design of the openings in the sides
and top of the units, not only do they serve to dissipate energy, but they very effectively oxygenate
the water around the breakwaters. This oxygen rich environment greatly assists in the marine
biomass development and is more noticeable in the shorter period of time the units have been in
place when compared to the piles of limestone boulders the project initially used.

We will continue to independently monitor the project area, as we have been retained by a
separate party, and periodically provide you with updates that we may think will be of interest to

you. Your technology is very intriguing and a pleasure to observe in action. Enjoy the pictures and
please feel free to contact me personally at any time.

Best Regards

Bua W
Sava Varazo

President

120 MAIN STREET PENSACOLA, FLORIDA

PHONE: (850) 712-2340
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